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Dear Member
Normally I would say that we are looking forward to spring, but as I write this the snow is falling as is the temperature. They are predicting some warmer weather coming up, so let’s hope they are right. It would be nice to get the lighter evenings and warmer days, to get us in the mood for painting.
We have now held our AGM which was very well attended as normal. Thank you to all of you who turned up for us. We always ask for members to help volunteer for the committee or help with other tasks, so I am very pleased to welcome two new members to the committee Clare Marshall and Sheryl Herdson. 

The Fruit challenge in February was won by Simon Anthony with his wonderful bowl of fruit salad. Glass is particularly difficult to paint but he achieved it beautifully. Runner up was Linda Wiley for picture of blackberries. Both produced brilliant painting. We had 26 entries in many mediums and subjects. So well done to all who took part. 

A new Challenge for this next year will be on the subject of ‘Trees’. Anything with trees in or a tree. As long as the main focus is the tree/s.

Our Secretary and our Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
We have just had a wonderful demonstration by Prue Pye, a local professional artist, who showed us how she uses a variety of mediums to get her paintings just right. She sometimes uses charcoal or pen and ink to draw rough outlines, other times, as in her main demonstration, she uses acrylic to paint the background, using various tones across the piece. 
Prue then uses various oils in a complementary colour over the top of the dried acrylic, again ensuring that she has some good tonal areas, but in between that, she uses the end of a brush or a palette knife, to scrape back to the darker colour underneath, to review a life drawing. Prue does not mark strict, exact marks, but more a representation of limbs, head etc. She does not draw/paint faces, fingers, toes etc, but leaves all that to your imagination. It was quite enlightening. Many of us also actually liked her background painting on it’s own, because of the way she had put the tones down. Lovely.
Our next meeting is on 16th April (Remember to put this date in your diary – NOT the first Monday of April as that is a bank holiday, and the second week was booked for the Civic Society). We will be welcoming another local professional artist, Jerome Hunt. He will be showing us how to solve the problem of painting reflections. Going through the challenges that these pose, possibly including painting of glass.

The committee are reviewing the lists of suggested artists, mediums and subjects we asked members for at the latest meeting. We also asked for ideas and artists for providing workshops, and locations for painting en plein air. Thank you to those of you who provided some ideas. If any of you would like to provide other ideas, please email us back, or send to Carole Boyer, 57 Five Arches, Orton Wistow, Peterborough PE2 6FQ. We can then take them all into consideration. This after all, is your society, and we want you to be happy with what we organise.

Hope to see many of you on 16th April.

Kind regards, Carole, Secretary and Membership Secretary
                                        ++++++++++++++++++

Here we are again, well into 2018 now. What with the snow and all, it hasn’t be very “spring like” so far.

The CPSO rehearsals at The Queen Katherine Academy Hall ( was The Voyager school) continue on a Tuesday evening at 7.15pm. A few of us have made it, but it would be nice to see a few more of you giving it a try. Not many left now for the next concert; the 13th March. Also Friday, 16th March, with the actual concert on 18th March at 3.00pm. Incase anyone is interested in going to the concert, the programme includes Britten/Rossini’s Matinee Musicales, Elgar’s Cello Concerto and Vaughan William’s Symphony no 5. Tickets are available CPSO website, www.cpso.org.uk or The Visitors Centre, Bridge St.

The only other thing I want to mention is promotion of our Annual exhibition in June. We need to get it out there as widely as possible and we can all play our part. If you can be thinking about where you could distribute flyers i.e. in prominent locations, local to your area Such as village shops/ post offices, churches, village halls, public noticeboards etc, so that when the flyers are available, we will all be ready to do our bit, even if you don’t actually have any paintings in the exhibition. I know you will all do your bit.

Don’t forget we are still looking for alternative venues for permanent exhibitions/ display of our work, especially in view of the rather disappointing developments at The Key Theatre. So if you have any ideas, please contact Carole or myself. I am on tel: 01733 264071 or email: phil@hemsley.uk.com, Carole is 07725 550063 (you can text or call) or email enquiries@peterboroughartsociety.org.uk 
Best Wishes Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
                                                               ++++++++++++++++++
The Annual Exhibition is to be held from 5th June to the 16th June at St john’s Church as normal. Forms will be forthcoming in due course. I hope lots of you will take part. We will be asking for help with the stewarding this year, as it is often left to the committee to attend around 4 or 5 stints, because of the amount of stewarding times, and the lack of exhibitors available. So if you could steward for us, but are not exhibiting, it would be most appreciated.

Best wishes 

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
